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  HOUSE OF ENGLAND  
            www.houseofengland.org 
           House of Pacific Relations- Intl Cottages 

  2294 Pan American Plaza, San Diego, 92101 

                    Balboa Park, San Diego, CA 
 

            NEWSLETTER - JULY  2016 

 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, July 5, 2016 at the HALL OF NATIONS at 6:30pm. There will 
be light refreshments (sadly no Selina delights this month as Hawaii has called her away!), 
short meeting and a speaker.  Bring your own mug!!! 
 
NEXT HPR MEETING:  Sunday July 10, 2016 at noon in the Hall of Nations.  
 
NEXT LADIES AUXILIARY LUNCHEON:  Wednesday July 13, 2016. Hosted by House of 
France at the Hall of Nations.  You get the meal, cultural presentation and good fellowship 
for only $4 per person.  
 
New members:  Sarah Gazebrook and daughter Sophie- welcome, 
 
Member news: 
Beryl Clarke continues to amaze us- came to EFF with her signature potato chip cookies 
and a cake and sold the lot! Jean Harrison has her daughter Sandra visiting this month and 
enjoying her company. Keith had back surgery in June-his brother flew in from England to 
cheer him. 
 
Birthdays in July: Charlotte, Lory, Roberta, Sommer, Sandra, Candy.. 
Anniversary in July: Bill and Chris. 
 
Ethnic Food Fair:  20 members helped with food, hosting, equipment, photographs, 
atmosphere and costumes. Selinaôs excellent food in booth sold out fast and health dept 
was happy.  Baked goods sold very well. Success all round! 
 
HPR at the San Diego County Fair: House of England had a booth in the International 
area and received good reviews. We had an Alice in Wonderland display to fit in with the 
ñMad about the Fairò theme. Thank you to the 14 members who took turns at the booth. 
 
British actors at the cottage!  What a hoot! They were fun and charming and did a couple 
of skits to advertise the performances they are doing in town. Rachel (introductions) and 
Terry G (singing anthems) have attended and say the shows are excellent. See page 6. 
 
Theatre outing July 2nd:  See Fran if interested in seeing one or both of the performances 
at Spreckels theatre. 
 
Baja Bugs at Organ Pavilion: Thursday July 7- 6:30 to 7:30pm- join Fran in forming a fan 
section to wave flags and support óourô band! 
 
 Summer picnic:  Tuesday August 2, 2016, at the cottage. Eat at 5:30pm. Sausage rolls 
and salad will be provided. Bring a side dish or dessert!  (We talked about combining picnic 
with Village Fete but we do so enjoy our gathering and singalong at the cottage that we 
decided to do both separately!) 
 
English Village Fete: Sat. August 6th. Knights will be there!  More details at July meeting. 
 
Roald Dahl Exhibit: September 13, 2016 marks 100 years since his birth. There are 
activities planned throughout Balboa Park and House of England will have a special exhibit 
during the month of September.  See flyer on page 2. 
 
BRING YOUR DISPLAY BOOK CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE JULY MEETING! - see page 2.  
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE 
Thank you to our volunteers. 

 
Call Fran to volunteer for future dates. 619-262-5512 

 
Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags, sugar and paper products are 
provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the cottage. 

(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 
      
      
June 5  cottage closed  
June 12  Rachel and Kayleigh 
June 19  Chris T and Fran 
June 26  Mike H and Fran 
 
July 3  Dottie and Fran 
July 10  Lory, Ariele and Fran 
July 17  OPEN 
July 24  Rachel, Chris B and Fran 
July 31  Craig and Mi Linda 
                   
 
Fran will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 
 
Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per host from the donations towards 
cost of milk and food- just let the Treasurer know for accounting purposes.  
 
Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need replenished. 
 
House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain one, please let Mel 
know when turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 
 

 
Interested in joining House of England? 
 
Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage on a 
Sunday afternoon and mail, with check for $12 made out to the House of England, to: 
House of England,  
c/o Mel Weekley,  
1951 47th St #61, San Diego, CA 92102 
(Renewals are $10 per year) 
 

 

      
 
 
 

Plan your page! 
Members have been asked to bring a sheet describing their  

favourite thing about England. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

House of England will have a display about Roald Dahl 
       during September and a presentation on September 18th.  

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
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We love the 

Penny-

Farthing 

group.

Great food and great fun - 20 

members helped in lots of 

ways - thank you all. 



Page 4 of 12 

       
 

 

     
 

 

  
Alfie loved his bow and arrows, quiver and hat from the balloon man- very cleverly done.
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Thank you to all the members who came to help- sorry we did not get pictures of everyone.


